Statement from Bulloch County school system regarding student Bible study group at Southeast Bulloch High School:

The Board of Education continues to honor its commitment to listen to citizen input. This has been valuable because it has revealed situations where misinterpretations and mistakes in application have occurred. The Board will continue to do so on Thursday, December 19.  
Bulletin Board
From the December 5 meeting where citizens brought their concerns and questions, the Board and superintendent learned from Storman Glass that a bulletin board with scripture had been taken down at Southeast Bulloch High School.  Superintendent Charles Wilson immediately followed up on this question and the circumstances involved with SEBHS Principal Donna Clifton. After confirming with Clifton that the school does allow bulletin boards by all student groups, including the Fellowship of Christian Athletes, Superintendent Wilson expressed to Clifton that the bulletin board in question did need to go back up if the scripture was student created content for FCA and was student led with no faculty assistance.
T-shirts with Scripture
Also after the December 5 meeting, Principal Donna Clifton made Superintendent Wilson aware that earlier in the school year she had denied a request by a student Bible study group (connected with FCA) to purchase T-shirts for their group. Clifton shared with the FCA advisor that no T-shirts with scripture and SEBHS/Yellow Jacket logo together could be purchased with FCA funds using the school system's schoolbooks accounts. Clifton felt this would be an issue because she would have to issue a check with the school's name and logo and signed by the principal to the vendor to purchase shirts with scripture and the school's logo. Clifton expressed to the advisor that there would be no problem with scripture on T-shirts if students wanted to purchase them on their own and wear them. Clifton referenced the issue that had occurred within their school region with Ebenezer Middle School. At this school, scripture had been placed on the school's baseball team caps.  
Because of confusion with the nuances related to this issue, Clifton decided to pose the question about her earlier decision to the superintendent. She asked, "Can clubs purchase T-shirts with scripture and school name through schoolbooks?"  Schoolbooks is part of our school district's accounting system where all club funds are managed. Checks issued from schoolbooks on behalf of school clubs to various vendors have the school logo and principal signature. This is what caused confusion.
Superintendent Wilson contacted legal counsel for clarification. Susan Cox responded that schools may not treat a student religious group any differently than they would another student group. That is the essence of neutrality – we don’t promote and we don’t hinder; we treat all groups the same. Now, if schools NEVER use schoolbooks to purchase student items, then we do not want to make an exception for this group – that would cross over into promoting. So the question Cox posed to Wilson was to have Principal Clifton ask herself how she would handle the issue (or, even more importantly, how HAS she handled these situations). If the club making the request were not religious, then she needs to handle a request from a student religious group the exact same way.
Having clarified this question, the principal then granted the request.
As Superintendent Wilson stated to employees last week, "Because the limits of religious expression can depend on the context of how it is being used, we understand that you (employees) may continue to have questions as situations arise. Please use the resources available to you, such as your principal, the assistant superintendent of human resources, or myself (Superintendent Wilson) to help clarify any questions you may have."     
To make proper interpretations on religious liberties in a public school environment, it will be imperative for all of us moving forward, employees and the community, to use the resources that Superintendent Wilson mentioned as our best sources for clarification.
